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Greetings in the Name of our precious Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ!  
Mission work. July was another full month for us. We had extremely hot weather for its greatest span 
(so hot that we’re finally considering saving money to purchase an AC unit for the print shop, as well 
as for the house); we had church members and family members that suffered from various illnesses, 
and we also had printing equipment break down that delayed printing work and also put some dents 
into our budget, which was already stretched. But, in spite of all these hardships, the Lord blessed us 
abundantly. 
The brethren from Bucharest had to 
cancel a service because of flu and 
covid, but they rejoiced receiving the 
visit of some brethren from Filiasi, 
that accompanied Aurel Munteanu 
one weekend.  
I made a trip up north, to Baia Mare, 
and Aurel Miclea and I made a trip to 
Ukraine and visited brethren along 
the way there and back. We send 
separate reports for our work in Ukraine, so I am not 
taking more space here. If you do not receive our Ukraine 
reports, please let us know.  
In Bocsa, we received the visit of brothers David and 
George Paraschivescu from Bucharest and spent a great 
week of fellowship. They helped us repair the printing 
equipment and together we visited the brethren in 
Timisoara, where, again, we had a wonderful time.  
Please be in prayer for a conference we are planning to 
have in Bocsa in the last weekend of August. Lord 
willing, we will have a baptism service, too. Also, we plan 
to make another trip to Ukraine soon. Aurel Munteanu and 
I will be preaching to the refugees on one evening.  
Literature work. We had two equipment failures which affected both the production of books, as well 
as booklets. We had to wait a couple of weeks for parts, but once we got them, we were able to replace 
the faulty ones and get the machines going again. We’re wrapping up now the projects that were not 
finished and are getting ready to print new publications. We made progress with our translation work 
into Ukrainian and Russian, as well. One of our volunteers in Ukraine, young bro. Alex (sis. Alesia’s 
son) helped us translate into Ukrainian my booklet, A Short Description of Historic Baptists. We will 
give him more literature to translate soon. Thank you all for standing with us and being part of the 
Lord’s work here, in this part of the world! To God be the glory! Bro. Raul 

Meeting in Timisoara

Fellowship after the meeting in Bucharest
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